Dear Campers,

Well, it's just about that time again! Only a couple more weeks until THE Best Music Camp Ever! This year marks my sixth and final year attending this amazing camp and I have the pleasure of being its President this year. While it will be sad for me to leave, I hope to be able to make it the best experience for all you new campers out there!

I remember my first year here at camp, I didn't know anybody at the camp but by the end of the week, I had made friendships with some really amazing people who shared their faith and love with Christ with me. These past few years at camp have been an incredible inspiration for me on my life and a renewal of my faith every time I set foot on that campus.

For all of the new campers out there, you are in for an amazing week! I have been to many music or church camps that have all been great, but this one surely is the best. It is led by some of the greatest counselors you will ever meet and will teach you their craft along with their love of Christ. The campers there are friendly and some great people to get to know. From daily choir rehearsals, to "evening entertainment", to vespers, to even friendly games of Ultimate Frisbee in the afternoons, The comradery and the friendships made at this camp are a gift from God that you can't find anywhere else!

For me, this camp has helped me on my spiritual quest to live by the teachings of Christ and be an example to others as He is for me. I hope and pray this year that each camper will have the joy of experiencing Christ in some form and get to know Him as I have through this amazing camp.

This camp means the world to me and I am honored to serve it and you as this year's Camp President. It is a place where God works and shows his grace to all of us. I want to personally welcome each and every one of you to THE Best Music Camp Ever and should you need any assistance or have any questions about the camp, please do not hesitate to add me on Facebook. I can't wait to see all of you and get to know you all a little more at camp this year!

Your brother in Christ, Cooper A. Haywood 2013 Camp President